











STAFF REPORT

DATE: June 4, 2019

RE: Administrative Hearing 5860 College Road
Key West Health & Rehabilitation Center

On February 4, 2019, a complaint was received regarding the unauthorized
trimming of a strangler fig tree in front of the Key West Health & Rehabilitative
Center building (KWHR). Photos were included in that complaint.

An inspection documented that a strangler fig tree had recently been trimmed of
all of its branches/regrowth. The tree had been heavily damaged by Hurricane
Irma and had put out numerous branch sprouts.






A reinspection was done on March 18, 2019 and regrowth of the branches was
observed.






It is recommended that the Tree Commission enter into a Settlement Agreement
to include the requirement that the tree be allowed to grow with no trimming
allowed to occur to the tree until December 2019. At that time, an arborist will
evaluate the tree to determine if any minor trimming is needed in order to have
safe access around the tree by the public. No trimming of the tree will occur
unless a certified arborist consults with the urban forester. A full evaluation of
the tree should be required 3 years after the signing of the agreement. This
evaluation should include a decision as to whether any major trimming should be
done to the tree to help create a balanced canopy and shape to the tree.







































